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Before 2020, the Global Studies assessment plan was based on a capstone seminar that our majors 
were encouraged to take during their senior year. At the beginning of  the term, the instructor 
evaluated students’ writing skills with a purpose-designed assignment targeting one of  our 
communication learning outcomes: Convey complex information and ideas in English that is clear, robust, 
carefully edited, well organized, and stylistically engaging and accessible. During the rest of  the term, the 
capstone instructor worked intensively with the students on their writing and editing skills, and at the 
end of  the term again assessed their writing skills. The pre- and post-test structure served to assess 
both our overall curriculum as well as students’ writing skills after the interventions provided in the 
capstone.   Unfortunately though, the FTE for the instructor teaching the capstone class was cut, 
and we have been unable to offer the course because we don't have the staffing for it.


Meanwhile, as a department we have completely revisioned and redesigned our undergraduate 
curriculum, adding new professional concentrations as well as new core foundational courses. The 
new curriculum will be implemented in Fall 2021.  


It is clear, therefore, that we need an entirely fresh approach to assessment. For AY 20-21, I decided 
to revisit our learning outcomes for a more general understanding of  how well our curriculum is 
currently addressing our learning outcomes, and which outcomes might need special attention as we 
implement our new curricuum.  I was also concerned with whether our learning outcomes 
themselves, drafted in early 2014, are in need of  revision in order to align with our new curriculum. 
Is their content still relevant, seven years after they were drafted?  Are they written in a way that is 
meaningful to today’s students?


To answer these questions, I created a Qualtrics survey enabling students to respond to each 
asssessment criterion according to whether the major curriculum had addressed it “Enough” or 
“Not enough.” I also added a third category “I’m not sure what this means” to determine whether 
our learning outcomes themselves are transparent to undergraduate students.  The survey can be 
found on page 2 of  this report.


The Qualtrics survey was sent in Week 8 to all Global Studies majors who applied for graduation in 
spring 2021.  While the results are not yet all in, it was necessary to send it out late enough in the 
term that it would reflect their summative experience at the end of  their coursework. 


This assessment plan will give us concrete evidence of  whether students believe our curriculum is 
meeting our goals, as well as concrete evidence of  whether those goals are transparent to students.  
With this information, we will be able to 1) update and rewrite the learning outcomes where 
appropriate; and, 2) emphasize the learning outcomes that students have indicated our current 
curriculum is not addressing enough.
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